Palm Coast Traveling Sams April 29, 2017 Meeting Minutes

- The meeting was called the meeting to order at 1610.
- There were 9 member families represented. It was really good to see Dick and Joan Hulett.
- President E. Trotter led the of Pledge of Allegiance
- There was no Membership Report
- There was no 50/50.
- N. Smyly gave the Sunshine Report
- Motion to accept the March minutes was made and carried.
- Treasurer D. MacDonald reported that there is \$1076.33 in the treasury which includes \$45.00 in the Boggy Creek fund. Motion made and carried to accept report.
- Old Business:

Camping Schedule -

Cedar Key - 6/5 - 6/11

We had 10 sites reserved but only 5 members were interested enough to reserve sites so the Chapter outing was cancelled. Several members were still interested in going so individual reservations have been made. If anyone else is interested you will need to contact Martha at 352-543-5097 to make reservations.

Renegades -9/11-9/18

They do not take reservations for groups but will put those that do call to reserve sites as close together as possible. Call Carmen at 386-524-4179.

Rivers End Christmas Outing -11/26-12/1Call 912-786-5518 or 800-786-1016 for reservations \$42.00/night

Rally Parking: The State only paid for a limited number of sites for Monday night for the parking crew. Jerry Barson had volunteered to park but was told that he had to pay the normal KOA fee of \$62. Because of the mix-up it was voted that the Chapter would reimburse Jerry \$40, so he got Monday night for the normal Rally rate of \$22.

New Business:

President E. Trotter reported that there are 50 Chapters in Florida Good Sams. Of that 50, only 29 were represented at the Okeechobee Rally.

Tennessee G.S. will be celebrating their 40^{th} year anniversary at their Rally in Lebanon, TN. The dates are October 5-8 with early bird days on the 3^{rd} and 4^{th} .

The dates for the 2018 "Rally in Tally" are February 14 -18 with early bird on the 13th.

There will be no meeting in May because the April meeting was held so late in the month.

As a reminder, per the Chapter SOPs we do not have meetings during the months of June, July and August. That said, the next meeting is tentatively scheduled for September 4, 2017 (Labor Day).

The meeting was adjourned at 1640.

Respectfully submitted by D. Trotter, Sec.